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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
PRINCE RUPERT  AND PORT EDWARD COMPLETE 
FORMAL SIGNING OF PROSPERITY AGREEMENT 

Signing Follows January Adoption of Agreement by Both Councils 

PRINCE RUPERT, JANUARY 31st, 2023 – The City of Prince Rupert and District of Port 
Edward have now formally signed a Shared Prosperity Agreement between our two 
communities committing to collaborate on shared interests. The Agreement includes the 
introduction of parameters for negotiating a Shared Service Agreement, commitment to 
provide long term fire service mutual aid, as well as commitment to a continued water supply 
to Watson Island. The latter two Agreements having additional formal terms that were 
signed off on in May of 2022.  

This agreement was a long time in coming. There is a bright future for our communities in 
working closely together on the challenges we both face,” said Mayor Knut Bjorndal. “We are 
connected together as never before and need a united voice to becoming the prosperous 
communities our present and future residents are entitled to.”  

“This is a big step forward for our two communities. We both understand and share the same 
challenges of providing for isolated Northern communities. As neighbours it’s important that 
we work together to better the position of the region as a whole,” said Mayor Herb Pond. 

The Agreement also commits to working together on shared regional interests like attracting 
housing, recreation, tourism, infrastructure renewal, highway considerations, land use 
planning, and attraction and retention of workers. It also commits to a jointly considered 
appointment to the Prince Rupert Port Authority Board of Directors. 
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(Pictured above: City Manager Robert Buchan and Port Edward’s Interim CAO Elsie Lemke 
look on as Prince Rupert Mayor Herb Pond and Port Edward Mayor Knut Bjorndal sign the final 

copy of the Shared Prosperity Agreement) 
 
MEDIA CONTACT(S):  
Veronika Stewart, Manager of Communications, Engagement and Social Development 
Office: (250) 627 0976 
Cell: (778) 884 6285 
Email: veronika.stewart@princerupert.ca  
 
Polly Pereira, Corporate Officer, District of Port Edward 
Office: (250) 628 3667 
Email: ppereria@portedward.ca  
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